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Mike Holle has been selecte‘d as the Commissioners’ Award of
Excellence winner for June 2017. Mike works as an Engineering
Technician II and began working for the County on September 27,
2007. He was nominated by Brendan Lilley, Civil Engineer, in the
category of Productivity. |

In his nomination, Mr. Lilley states, "Mike Holle has been
with the Lancaster County Engineering Department for almost ten
years. Throughout that time, he has made quite a positive impact on
the people around him. Mike shows initiative and is always ready to
take on new tasks. Besides being an efficient and precise
draftsman/designer, he is always ready to throw on his boots and help
out with surveys when he is needed in that capacity. In addition to all
his work, he has volunteered when needed, including participation in
the Employee Advisory Team and the Wellness Committee.”

Mr. Lilley continues, “Mike always does his work without a
complaint. When asked to take over a new task, he does so with
grace and ambition, and when faced with a task he is not familiar with,
he is not averse to asking for help. Most often he ends up taking the
task and running with it, doing a great job in the process. Recently,

Mike completed all of the CADD drafting/design for the 2016 New



Asphalt Paving project, which included almost $4 million of new paving
in various locations around the County. At the same time, he
completed survey processing for the survey group and legal tract
descriptions and drawings for the right-of-way group. As if this
weren’t enough to fill a person’s schedule, Mike has been completing
most of the drafting/design for the miscellanecus smalier maintenance
projects that are repaired or built by County maintenance forces.”

In conclusion, Mr. Lilley states, “"An Engineer would be hard
pressed to find a draftsman/designer that can do a better job than
Mike.”

For these reasons, we are pleased to award Mike Holle with the

Commissioners’ Award of Excellence for the month of June 2017.



